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1 DATE: DECEMBER 3,2007 

TO: CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: CYNTHIA J. KURTZ, CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO ENTER INTO CONTRACTS FOR GENERAL 
REAL ESTATE CONSULTING SERVICES 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is requested that the City Council authorize the City Manager to enter into contracts 
with: (1) Shober Consulting, Inc., (2) Overland Pacific & Cutler, Inc. and (3) EPlC Land 
Solutions, Inc. in the amount of $125,000 per contract, or $375,000 total, for general 
real estate consulting service for a two-year period. 

BACKGROUND: 

The Housing Acquisition Rehabilitation and Preservation (HARP) project necessitates 
additional technical support services therefore the Planning & Development Department 
is seeking general real estate consulting services to provide acquisition, relocation, 
property management, title, escrow, appraisal, engineering, environmental, 
geotechnical soils, and other general real estate-related services on an as-needed, 
on-call basis. 

On July 27, 2007 City staff issued a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) to six consultant 
firms specializing in the wide scope of right of services required soliciting general real 
estate services on an as-needed basis. The following firms submitted proposals and 
were considered by the Evaluation Committee: 

1) Shober Consulting, Inc. 
2) Overland Pacific & Cutler, Inc. 
3) EPlC Land Solutions, Inc. 
4) Paragon Partners, Ltd. 
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The proposals were evaluated by the Evaluation Committee based on the competitive 
selection process as well as the criteria set forth in the RFQ: (1) Experience & 
Capabilities - 50%; (2) Cost - 30%; (3) Quality Control Program - 10% (4) Start Up and 
Transition Plan - 10%; (5) Local Pasadena Business Preference - 5%; and (6) Small 
and Micro-Business - 5%. 

Shober Consulting received a score of 87 out of a possible 100; Overland Pacific & 
Cutler scored 87; and EPIC Land Solutions scored 97.5. Based on these results, staff 
recommends the City enter into contracts for a two-year period, with the City's option to 
extend each for two two-year periods with: 

1 ) Shober Consulting, Inc. 
2) Overland Pacific & Cutler, Inc. 
3) EPIC Land Solutions, Inc. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Funding for the proposed contracts in the amount of $375,000, is available in the 
Housing Division's FY 2008 budget, Account No. 81 15-61 9-6841 30-55-51 342. 

City Manager 
Prepared by: 

KELLY ~ T A S A T O  
Real Property Manager 
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